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Sway Junior Parish Council unveils new waste bin 
 
Sway Junior Parish Council identified the need for an additional waste bin, following their 
anti-littering campaign around the village. Westbeams Road was recognised as one of the 
most prolific locations for litter, probably due to the large volume of people passing through 
every day, to and from school.  
 
The Junior Parish Council has funded the purchase and installation of a dog-poo bag 
dispenser and is responsible for replenishing the bags when stock runs low.  
 
In addition, they obtained approval from Sway Parish Council to approach New Forest 
District Council (NFDC) to request the provision of a new, additional waste bin. They 
recommended installation on the path outside the primary school for maximum benefit.  
 
The Junior Parish Council was delighted to receive a positive response from the Street Scene 
Operations team at NFDC and their thanks go to Tony Wade and his team who provided and 
installed a smart wooden bin.  
 
On Saturday 8th June they officially unveiled the new bin. Sway Parish Council will fund the 
additional cost of emptying the new bin as part of their contract with NFDC. 
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For any further information, please contact the Parish Clerk, clerk@sway-pc.gov.uk  
(Photographs supplied with explicit permission of parents and Sway Parish Council) 
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